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PRING FLING! DONôT FORGET OUR SPRING FLING  ON JUNE 3 AT 4:00 AT TREELANDS RESORT.       

Itôs spring time, again.  Get out on the lake with Hiawatha. (I, too, am from the shores of Gitche Gumee.) 

Forth upon the Gitche Gumee/ On the shining Big-Sea-Water/ 
With his fishing line of cedar/ Of the twisted bark of cedar/ 

Forth to catch the sturgeon Nahma/ Mishe-Nahma, King of Fishes/ In 
his birch canoe exulting/ All alone went Hiawatha. 

Quiet lay the sturgeon, Nahma/ Fanning slowly in the water/ Looking up 
at Hiawatha/ Listening to his call and clamor/ His unnecessary tumult/ 
Till he wearied of the shouting/ And said to the Kenozha/ To the pike, the Maskenozha/ ñTake the bait of this rude fellow/ 
Break the line of Hiawathaò.  (From Longfellowôs The Song of Hiawatha) 

Flowage Trolling Rule.  As of the printing of this Newsletter, it appears that the Chippewa Flowage will remain a lake allowing 
trolling by one-line per angler, three lines maximum per boat. This will also be the regulation for trolling on all lakes in Sawyer 
County (except the seven lakes which previously allowed each angler to troll with a maximum of three lines) as a result of the 
vote of 124 residents who attended the Spring Conservation Congress meeting in Hayward on April 10. We urged our mem-
bers through the newsletter and emails to attend that meeting and vote their preference.  And many of our members did just 
that!  

This was a critical meeting for trolling regulations on the Flowage. The proposal to allow three-line angler trolling on all lakes in 
Sawyer County was voted down by 74 ñnoò votes to 50 ñyesò votes ï the primary reason was that many thought expanded 
trolling techniques were inconsistent with the wilderness profile and characteristics of the Flowage.  Fifteen counties voted 
down the proposal for three-line angler trolling but with fewer ñnoò votes than those voting in Sawyer Counter. Statewide, the 
proposal passed with 58.4% of the total vote showing that expanded trolling is a divisive issue in Wisconsin. 

The Natural Resources Board is scheduled to meet on May 24 at 8:30 am in Madison. The DNR Secretary, Cathy Stepp,  is 
recommending that the NRB adopt Board Order FH-10-16 and, thereby, approve the amendment to NR 20.06 (1) to require 
that ñtrolling is restricted to the use of one-line per person with a maximum of three lines in a boat in Florence, Iron, Lincoln, 
Oneida, Sawyer, Sheboygan, Vilas and Waupaca Counties.ò   (Sawyer County Conservation Congress representatives Rick 
Olson and Doug Kurtzweil helped draft the amendment.) The NRB will make its recommendation on trolling regulations after 
the meeting on May 24. I will attend the NRB meeting on behalf of our Association. By the time this newsletter reaches you, 
we will know the recommendation; therefore, please check the DNR or CFAPOA website. 

2016-2017 Lake Drawdown.  The lake drawdown during the 2016-2017 winter season was a maximum of approximately 4İ 
feet on March 28, 2017 showing a lake elevation of 1308.44 feet.  Our pond was near full at the fishing opener. As you recall, 
a deep drawdown was not anticipated this past winter mainly because of the amount of water in the system from the heavy 
rains in 2016.  Too much of a good thing!  There just wasnôt sufficient room in downstream reservoirs to store a lot of water 
released from the Chippewa Flowage.  This will give us another opportunity to observe and compare effects of different draw-
downs on the Flowage.  We will have the opportunity to discuss our observations and comparisons of weeds, fishing, water 
fowl, invasive species and recreation at the annual meeting in August to bring to the attention of Xcel Energy and the DNR at 
the Lake Partners meetings.                                                                                                           (Continued to p.2) 
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Chief Lake Boat Landing.  The Town of Hayward is purchasing and planning to re-
move Schultzôs restaurant and house on Chief Lake in September. The Town will, then, 
construct a new boat landing and parking area at the previous Schultzôs location.  I will 
miss boating to Schultzôs for Bar-B-Q ribs!  The issue of whether the Town will be re-
quired to abandon the present boat landing on Chief Lake is under consideration. 

LCO Erosion Mapping.     The LCO Conservation Department is moving forward with its erosion mapping of Flowage 
islands and shore.  Todd Goold, a land surveyor, reviewed historical arial photographs and his digital ñtoe lineò at the 
Lake Partners meeting on May 18.  It is difficult to determine the historical size of Flowage islands from the old aerial 
photographs because a variance in water level at the time of the photos made some islands look bigger.  For example, 
the 1939 photo shows one island to be much larger than it presently shows but, on the day the 1939 photo was taken, 
the water level was very low and, perhaps, this caused the island to appear larger than it would have at a higher water 
level. Todd was able to use GPS and drones to help him establish a base ñtoe lineò to indicate altitude to compare with 
water levels and allow better accuracy of future measurements.  

Be Good Neighbors.  I have been fielding more complaints than usual, lately, about people using property without re-
gard to land covenants, zoning regulations and neighborhood sensibilities.  The ñhotò areas seem to be near Chief Lake 
and Dun Rovin.  Historically, ñproperty rightsò meant that you had the right to prevent a person from damaging your prop-
erty.  Somehow, that evolved into the misguided belief that, ñItôs my property and I have a right to do whatever I want to 
do with it.ò  We all share this lake.  Respect your neighbors, lake and habitat.  

Be careful out there.  See you on the lake and at the Spring Fling.       Connie  Peterson, Board Chair    
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24th ANNUAL SPRING FLING  

Saturday June 3 2017 at Treeland Resort from 4:00 ñ6:00  

Reservations requested by May 26 or ASAP!!!  

Names_______________________________________________________________  

Names_______________________________________________________________  

$10 per person for hors dõoeuvres.  Cash bar. 

Donations to Hayward Community Food Shelf  

and Northwoods Humane Society Invited  

 

Send reservation and check to: CFAPOA PO Box 555, Hayward WI 54843  

OR email reservation to cfapoa@yahoo.com   

Sorry no refunds after May 25, 2016.  Just Come!!! Bring the Neighbors!!!  
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT: Itôs Renewal Time 

Your membership committee is making time on these rainy spring days to get the CFAPOA organized for another mem-

bership year.  Our year runs from August 1 to July 31, so we ask you to renew your memberships as you organize your 

summer gear and activities.  If you haven't paid for this year yet, please do so right away, or bring your checkbook to the 

Spring Fling to get current.  If you are a new member, join now for membership good through July of 2018. 

A membership form is included in this newsletter, and a full form with your gift options for higher level memberships will 

be at the Spring Fling and is online on our website at http://www.cfapoa.org/about/join-the-c-f-a-p-o-a/.  Remember the 

value of your gift may reduce the deductibility of your contribution to us. 

We are working on several communication projects so that we can keep you better informed of lake activities and infor-

mation.  These include updating our website  and looking into software that can keep track of memberships, donations, 

and the other tedious stuff necessary to keep us operating without overly burdening  Patty and our directors. 

Please consider making a special gift this year along with your membership to help with these one-time ex-

penses.  We think  the investment will be well worth it as more and more people keep up to date  and support 

their organizations through  their computers and mobile devices.  If you are interested in working on this with us, please 

contact one of your membership committee members.  We are grateful for your contributions of information, contacts, 

and $$$.   

We need your email address!  Please be sure we have your email contact information so we can reach you with 

news and information that is timely.  This year we sent to those of you who provided emails current news, and we were 

able to ask you your opinion on topics of common interest.  Donôt be left out!!  If we donôt know what you think we canôt 

be responsive to you. 

Also, this year we will acknowledge your membership dues and donations via email.  Even if you donôt want your email 

address in the Membership Directory, please include it on the registration.  If you donôt want your email published just 

check YES after ñPlease do not publishò statement.  We do not provide your contact information to other organizations 

without your permission! 

SOOOé. 

 

Please WELCOME our new members this quarter,  

Jim & Lori Korsmo 

Ryan and Lindsay McGuan, and 

Steward Members Bill and Lynn Bierderman. 

 

We hope to see you at the é 

SPRING FLING.  June 3, 4 pm at Treeland Resort.  $10 per person for hors dôoeuvres, cash bar.  Raffle!  Prizes! 

Friends and Neighbors!  Donôt forget to bring a donation for the Hayward Food Pantry and Northwoods Humane Socie-

ty.  Find out what we are doing this summer.  Enjoy! 

  

Best Wishes from your Membership Committee.  

 Barb Salomon 

 Mark Zich 

 Patty Swaffield, Chair 

http://www.cfapoa.org/about/join-the-c-f-a-p-o-a/
mailto:cfapoa@yahoo.com?subject=Message%20via%20newsletter


 

CFAPOA SPRING NEWSLETTER  PAGE 4 

 

BIG CHIP NEWS BRIEFS 

2017 LCFRA Winter News 

Barb Czarnecki, our CFAPOA liaison to our lakeôs resort association, provides this report to our membership from the 

resort associationôs April meeting. 

The members of the Lake Chippewa Flowage Resort Association look forward to a great summer season, seeing old 

friends and making new friends.  Along with lodging choices our members provide bait and tackle, food and dessert op-

tions, guide assistance and entertainment. We are also grateful for the support of bedrock member businesses that pro-

vides services for all of us from insurance, to marine repair, home maintenance, advertising, groceries and more. Mem-

ber businesses are also donating time and energy for clean boats clean waters ï educating boaters on how to stop 

aquatic hitchhikers! We are committed to providing recycling information and encouraging 

guests to donate unopened non-perishable groceries to the Hayward Community Food 

Shelf, rather than carting those groceries home. Lastly, we invite all to check out the Chip-

pewa Flowageôs Adopt-A-Musky program at http://spoonerhatchery.com/adopt-a-musky/.  

This program not only helps support the Spooner Hatchery, but also allows you to follow 

the movement and growth of ñyourò musky throughout its life.          Let the fun begin! 

Winter Dam Discharge Rate and Reservoir Elevation  

Xcel Energyôs data about elevation and discharge rate from the Winter Dam are posted on line on its website at https://

www.xcelenergy.com/Energy_Portfolio/Electricity/Hydro_Level_and_Discharge_Rates.  For example, after several days 

of hard rain as of May 19, 2017 the website provided the following information: 

Location Elevation: 1,312.87 ft. 

Full Pool:  1,313.0 ft. 

Discharge: 3250 cfs. 

Xcel has customarily issued a  quarterly projection for its operation of the reservoir.  If not availa-

ble by the time this newsletter goes to the printer, the spring projection will be posted on the 

CFAPOA website as soon as made available to us.  See it at www.cfapoa.org.  

 

WDNR Asks for Help with Illegally Tagged Muskies 

While surveying the Flowage this spring, WDNR personnel recovered three muskies that had unauthorized identification 

tags in their fins.  According to Max Wolter, our WDNR Fisheries Biologist for the Flowage, such tagging is illegal and 

may be a danger to the fish.  Max asks the assistance of the public in stopping this tagging by notifying WDNR in case 

of observation of tagging by anyone other than authorized WDNR personnel. He can be reached at 715 624-7429. 

 

ñGet the Lead Outò Lead-Free Tackle is Available for Purchase on the Flowage 

As announced in prior issues of the Big Chip News, the CFAPOA supports converting to use of lead-free fishing tackle.  

Lead shot is lethal to loons and other diving birds.  Lead is said to have led to the fall of Rome.  Remember Flint, MI.  

You get the idea.  Lead free tackle is available at major retailers such as Cabelaôs and Bass Pro Shops.  An old list of 

suppliers is online at http://wdfw.wa.gov/conservation/loons/non-

lead_fishing_tackle_suppliers_updated_may_2010.pdf.  Locally lead-free tackle such as American 

Traditions Fishing Tackle from Eagle River can be found at D&B Bait and Tackle, Deerfoot Lodge 

and Resort, and Treeland Resort.  We will publish additional local locations as we learn of them.  

Thanks to all the vendors on the Flowage who make this tackle available to visitors and residents, 

and tell them why it is an important choice to make. 


